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May 29, 2020 
 

Dear Parishioners of St. James ~ 
 
We've been holding all of you in prayer over the past 2-
1/2 months and trust that by now you have had 
conversations with a Vestry member, someone from the 
Pastoral Care Team, or Father Christopher. (Please let us 
know if that connection has not happened yet, as we are 
missing some phone numbers.) 
 
Koinonia includes weekly updates on the ministries of the parish and how we've adapted 
in light of COVID-19. We are very grateful to you for your understanding, prayers, 
reaching out to one another, flexibility in either graciously stepping back from direct 
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service at the Food Bank, due to age or health restrictions, or have stepped into new 
leadership to fill the gaps, like redistribution of excess Food Bank supplies or working in 
the garden. Each of these pieces have been important. 
 
A survey was sent to you in Koinonia last week so we could get a sense of people's 
readiness to return to St. James for in-person liturgy when it is safe to do so. We will 
share updates with you as we learn more. 
 
Bishop Hayashi has weekly contact with the clergy in charge of congregations, frequently 
through Zoom meetings. Recommendations and decisions are made with a balance of 
pastoral need, regional context, current infection rates, and the current scientific 
knowledge.   
 
At this time, we don't know when St. James will begin having in-person liturgy, and we 
greatly appreciate your responses about what makes sense for your household. We're 
keeping that in mind as decisions are made. 
 
Father Christopher is in conversation with the rectors of the other Episcopal parishes in 
the region, as there is a desire to have uniformity in how we gradually re-open. 
 
Please let us know if we may support you or someone in the parish. Thank you for the 
ways you support us during this time. 
 
Peace, 
 
Angela Micklos, Senior Warden 
Doug Sward, Junior Warden 
Father Christopher, Rector 

 

  

  

Sunday Worship Services 
 

Click here to go the the St. Mark's web-page for online worship services. 
(Or type into your browser https://stmarksutah.org/online-worship) 

Sunday service will start at 10:30 am MDT. Previous services are archived for viewing at 
anytime. If you need help, don't hesitate to call Wendy (801-520-4686). 

 
St. James Services 
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St. James will gather in our parish Facebook group, (click here), for Sunday Noonday 
Prayer at 12 p.m., which will include the Prayers of the People and the Prayer for the 

Search for Our New Bishop. Please send a request if you want to join the group. 
(You may also search this link to find our Facebook 

page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjamesepiscopalchurchutah/ 
 

  

  

 

 

Vestry Corner 
 
By Petey McKnight 

 

 

  

 

When I was in my teenage years, I was given a small booklet written by Norman Vincent 
Peale entitled, The Power of Positive Thinking. I took to task memorizing many of the 
Biblical versus contained within and wanted to share them and encourage you to also 
memorize them, so you can easily call them to mind when needed. 
 
Faith 
What thing you desire, when you pray, believe that you will receive them and you will 
have them. (Mark 11:24) 
 
Ask and it will be given unto you; seek and ye shall find; knock, and it will be opened 
unto you. (Matthew 7:7) 
 
Whosoever says to this mountain, be thou removed and cast into the sea and 
doesn't doubt it in his heart, but believe, he will have whatever he wants. (Mark 11:23) 
 
Hope 
Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not unto your own understanding. 
(Proverbs 3:5) 
 
The things which are impossible with men are possible with God. (Luke 18:27)  
 
If God is with us, who can stand against us? (Romans 8:31) 
 
Love 
Love your enemies, bless them that curse you, do good to them that hate you 
and pray for them who spitefully use you and persecute you. (Matthew 5:44) 
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For God so loved the world that He gave his only begotten son to the end that whoever 
believes in Him shall not perish, but have everlasting life. (John 3:16) 
 
Love the Lord with all your heart, and all your soul, and all your mind...and love your 
neighbors as yourself. (Matthew 22: 37-40) 
 
 
In Peace, 
 
Petey 
 
P.S. Speaking of peace, one of the versus I use the most is "Peace I leave with you, my 
peace I leave with you; not as the world gives, do I give to you. Let not your heart be 
troubled, neither let it be afraid." (John 14:27) 

 

  

  

Rector's Thoughts 
 

Dear People of St. James ~ 
 
George Floyd. 
 
George was the man who was killed by a Minneapolis police 
officer on May 25th.  The video footage is horrifying. The four 
officers involved have been fired. The Minneapolis mayor is 
asking the county attorney to file charges for George Floyd's death. 
 
Last night, a peaceful protest at Minneapolis' 3rd Police Precinct became a riot that 
resulted in more brutality, looting, a looter being shot to death, and several buildings 
being burned out, including low-income housing under construction, large grocery 
stores, and small minority-owned businesses. 
 
The police officers have not been charged. 
 
As Christians, we are called to be people of peace. And yet, I cannot imagine what it is 
like to deal with the fear of racist actions, that could potentially result in death, on a 
daily basis. I cannot condone violence and I also wonder what it is like to not be heard in 
the face of great evil. I cannot say for certainty what I would have done last night in 

 

 

  



Minneapolis if I was a person of color. 
 
I lived in that Minneapolis neighborhood for ten years. Five of those years were in a 
house six blocks from the 3rd Police Precinct. 
 
Last night, as I watched live-stream footage of the rioting, I remembered an experience 
in 2003 at the Workforce Center at East Lake Street and Chicago Avenue, one mile from 
where George Floyd was killed. I had left the monastery the previous fall and sought 
work. A woman from a local healthcare company met with me to discuss a position. She 
told me that the person wanted me because they "don't want a black person in their 
home." I was stunned and disgusted and wanted to get away from her. Of course, I didn't 
take the position. 
 
I'm haunted that I tried to find out how to report that conversation, but didn't know 
what to do and eventually let it fade into the background. That was one of the many 
racist acts that lead to the dehumanization of people and to the death of people like 
George Floyd. I will always regret not doing more. 
 
We're always called to prayer. We are also called to right actions. For those of us who 
are white, here are some ways we may respond to racial injustice:  
https://medium.com/equality -includes-you/what-white-people-can-do-for-racial-
justice-f2d18b0e0234 . 
 
To our parishioners of color, I apologize for the ways I haven't done enough and I commit 
to doing better. 
 
My invitation to everyone is to identify a concrete action you may take to create 
justice. I'd like to have a conversation with you about it if you are open to that. Please 
continue to pray for George Floyd, for his family and loved ones, for all impacted by 
injustice, and that all police officers serve their roles with integrity.    
 
Many blessings on the week ahead and be safe. 
 
Peace, 
 
Father Christopher 
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Please send me a Facebook friend 
invitation if you would like to be connected 
there. I do not extend these invitations 
myself to parishioners since not everyone 
wants to be connected in this forum. 

 

Your St. James Pastoral Care Team: 

Roger Bon, Susan Furca, Dave Klemm, Nazanin Nourmohammadi, 
Norma Oliver, Ven. Robert Shoop, Rev. Christopher Szarke. 

 

Vestry: 
Susan Furca--Pastoral Care, Welcome & Hospitality 
Wendy Hutchinson--Christian Ed 
Dave Klemm--Pastoral Care 
Petey McKnight--Pledge Drive, Fundraising/Stewardship 
Angela Micklos--Sr. Warden,Staff, Food Bank 
Mike Mitchell--Missional Planning, Christian Ed 
Clive Oliver--Music 
Jesse Parent--Christian Ed, Communications/Technology, Safe Church Training 
Jinx Strout--Liturgy, Altar Guild/Ushers/Acolytes 
Doug Sward--Jr. Warden, Buildings/Grounds, Columbarium, Finance/Counters Policy 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Fr. Christopher's Sabbath 
 
Father Christopher, on direction of Bishop Scott to all clergy in charge of congregations, 
will observe a Sabbath each week beginning 8 p.m. Thursday evening through Saturday 
morning. He will not have access to phone, email, or Facebook.  
 
The Wardens will have alternate access to him in the event of a parish death. For a 
pastoral emergency during that time frame, please contact our deacon, the Ven. Robert 
Shoop or our postulant, Nazanin Nour. The parish will be held up in his prayers during 
Sabbath. 

 

  

  



Calendar Reminders: 

 
¶ The Youth & Adult Confirmation classes will 

combined this Sunday, meeting via Zoom at 
12:30 - 1:30 pm. The following Sunday, May 
7, will be combined also, and at the same 
time. 

 
¶ Men's Coffee "Grumpies" and Women's Coffee are still meeting online, on 

Tuesdays & Wednesdays, respectively. You need an link to join. Contact Fr. 
Christopher or Terry Palmer, the administrators of the online get-togethers, for 
that link. These meet-ups are so fun and a great way to talk to other people than 
your house mates! 

 
¶ Games Night is postponed until it is safe to meet together again. 

 
¶ NO Adult Sunday School this week. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

A snapshot of the Men's "Grumpies" 
Coffee this past Tuesday morning. 
Contact Fr. Christopher for a link to 

join next Tuesday! 
 

  

  

 

 

Bishop Announces Virtual Convention 
 
The Rt. Rev. Scott B. Hayashi has issued a Call to Convention for the Diocese of Utah to 
take place electronically via the internet September 19 and 20, 2020 



 
While we originally hoped it would be safe to have our Diocesan Convention in the fall, it 
has become increasingly clear that we are unable to ensure a safe gathering due to the 
ever-changing COVID-19 situation. As such, the 2020 Diocesan Convention will be held 
virtually. 
 
¶ The Convention will start September 19th at 10:00 MDT via Zoom or another 

similar electronic network. 
¶ Registration will again now be open. Delegates will need to register to receive 

information and electronic voting credentials. 
¶ Nominations for Diocesan Office are open again and will remain open until 

September 12th. Elections will be done electronically. Resolution information will 
be forthcoming. 

 
"I hoped that delaying our Diocesan Convention until the Autumn would provide us the 
possibility of being able to meet together in person. Unfortunately, the best expert and 
scientific opinion is that COVID-19 will continue to be threat to the health and safety of 
the people until we have an effective treatment for the virus and an effective vaccine 
against it. Neither of these are predicted to be available by the Fall or even into 2021. 
Therefore, our Diocesan Convention will be held virtually in order that we continue the 
effort to mitigate the virus in our larger community. This Diocesan Convention takes on a 
greater importance than before as we strive together to shape our future as The 
Episcopal Diocese of Utah in a vastly different world than what we ever imagined." -
Bishop Scott B. Hayashi 
 
This convention will include vital discussions about moving forward in our Diocese. As 
such, it is a priority to involve as many people as we can. Voting will be conducted 
electronically and we encourage you to consider serving in a Diocesan Office. 
 
For more information, including registration and nomination forms, 
visit https://www.diocesanconvention2020.org/ 
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How to Give Without Going to Church 
 
First, we want to thank you for your generous gifts 
throughout the year to support the ministries of St. 
James!  
 
During this time of physical distancing, with no public 
worship services, you might be wondering how to 
continue to financially support St. James. As your 
treasurers, Mindy and I want to encourage you to 
continue your financial support.   
 
The most popular ways are with check and credit card. 
If you normally write a check, you can put that check in the mail to the church office 
(7486 S Union Ave, Midvale, UT 84047). Checks will continue to be processed and 
deposited on a regular basis.  
 
!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀȅ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ Ψ.ƛƭƭ ǇŀȅΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ 
institution that allows you to make a one time or recurring payment. The source of funds 
for the payment is usually a checking account but you are able to designate the account 
you wish to use. Bill Pay is setup through your online banking feature. Simply add St. 
James as a new payee. You will need the church address (7486 S Union Ave, Midvale, UT 
84047) and phone number (801-566-1311) then check either a one-time or recurring 
payment. Fill in the amount, select the date for the payment, and send. Bill Pay is usually 
free but please check with your financial institution. You do not need St. James bank 
account number to use this feature. St. James receives your payment through a mailed 
check from the institution. 
 
A third way is to make your offering on our secure church database, Breeze: If you need 
an invitation to Breeze, please contact Wendy and she'll get that to you asap. 
You can also follow this link to see a short video about giving on Breeze. 
 
We cannot fully express our deep heartfelt appreciation for your faithful prayers and 
financial support for St James. We pray for your safety and continued health during this 
current normal and beyond.  
 
Blessings from your Treasurers 
Mindy Mitchell and Nancy Tanner 
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Food Bank COVID-19 Pandemic Protocol  
 
We are in need of people who are under age 60 and in good 
health to help with food bank restocking and distribution. 
Saturday noon, Sunday 12:30 pm. Thank you! 
 
June's next food bank restocking and distribution dates will be 
June 13-14 & 27-28. If you are able to help, please let Alec Parent know. Thank you! 
 
At the request of the Governor and the Episcopal Bishop of Utah, mass gatherings of 
people are to be avoided. Until further notice, we will distribute boxed food to people in 
their cars in the parking lot. This is to eliminate having people line up and wait in a 
crowded room for their turn to "shop." This will avoid creating a mass gathering and 
reduce person-to-person contact. 
 
We will need additional volunteers on the Saturday before Distribution Days and on the 
second and fourth Sundays of the month. On Saturdays, instead of restocking the food 
bank, we'll be boxing up food for distribution the next day. On Distribution Sundays we 
will need additional volunteers to shuttle the food out to the parked cars. Anyone who is 
at risk or over age 60 should stay home rather than volunteering. 
 
We always need donations of cardboard boxes, diapers, baby wipes, and disinfectant 
wipes. Contact Alec Parent, Food Bank Volunteer Coordinator, 
at alecparent@rocketmail.com or call (801) 391-9215. 
 
Peace, 
Jim Palmer, St. James Food Bank Chair 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Some parishioners are finding this time of self-quarantine as an experience of 
deepened prayer and expansive creativity. You are invited to email spiritual 
reflections to share with the rest of the parish. These reflections may include 

words, photographs, paintings and drawings, music, or other creative outlets. 
Thank you! 

 

  

  

 

 
 
Hey God 2 
 

 

 

Photographs "Kodachrome Basin" 
by Ric Tanner 
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Hey God, I keep thinking about  
your children ï the young ones. 
One day they were in school; 
the next day schools were closed. 
 
Hey God, the youngest were just 
making friends, learning.  
Now they are home with parents, 
siblings. They donôt understand. 
 
Hey God, the older kids too.  
They miss their friends, sports, 
hanging out together. 
Theyôre restless and some are 
angry. 
 
Hey God, spring plays they 
rehearsed,other fun activities ï 
all cancelled. 
No memories of class trips, proms,  
graduation itself ï a huge loss. 
 
Hey God, ditto for the collegians. 
Theyôve worked hard, gone into 
debt. Diplomas by mail? They 
deserve better, as do the teachers 
and parents. 
 
Hey God, these kids need a break. 
How are we going to give back  
what was stolen from them? 
Please send angels. 
 
-Lynn Hoins  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

Zentangle "St. James Blossoms" 
By Ann Charat 

 

 

 

We received this sweet thank you note from Mandy Pierce, a 2020 high school graduate. 
 



 

 

Dear Friends at St. James, 
Thank you all for your such kind words and 
letters that were sent to me. I'm so blessed 
to have such a loving and wonderful 
community behind me! I am very excited 
for what the future holds and cannot wait 
to make you all proud!" 
 
With Love, 
Mandy Pierce 

 

  

  

Online Worship Resources 

 

Daily Office: Mission of St. Clare 
 

Daily Scripture: Lectionary Page 
 

Saints & Commemorations of the Episcopal Church 
 

Book of Common Prayer 
 

  

  

Prayer for the Search for a new Bishop 

 
Gracious God, we are grateful for all that You are and for all 
you have done through the Episcopal Diocese of Utah. We ask 
you now to draw us closer to you and to each other as we 
engage in the search for our new bishop. Grant us discerning 
hearts which will fully trust in the guidance of your Holy Spirit. 
Bless the people of this diocese with your power and purpose 
and bless this holy work we do in your name to your glory. 
This we ask in the name of Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 

 

  

 

  

  

New Bishop Search Committee 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzYw4UUOuUtPmaI4MR0Chbcdb7DvJxTgFgbbJGT7buPr4FZHt2CuUt33XDU-g1Lt0PYnHkx3HCgoV1wN1HkVGMbZFRIxYRp4RZMfmxpcbMGb8Qob188tDSpiM=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzYw4UUOuUtPmaiPub9vmbmavRjJUFOfn9l41r_HmUFHcli8GquGyhJXSEZzyV_GmkMsGQBH3L77oMtbtgfBnwH_E5EJR0Zyo7IoBwOMAsuyniA0es8EL43PDUolEJUBplzZaoBRoRz3qHMTYKktLqO28=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzYw4UUOuUtPmaNlTiMr9bSkMUORO2-BhYDjNSu5K9QKYKMH678a4lEFjvaPfjEhPi-ItWYf4nhRs8-STuWRXlOrvT1sWxtr-I4PgGeo_VDdiE&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzYw4UUOuUtPmauqIUW-VqhqGyVfsSVt5Gnwo7hfxLGSWTkkxj1iVdhLcInqC-iaJd8wibUVQYsSdMqO2AVdRsrTCudZGsgCp9Kw==&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==


The Nominating/Search Committee met on Saturday April 18th via 
video-conference call. Because of these uncertain times, the primary 
discussion evolved around the time release of the Diocesan Survey, the 
status of the position Profile, and the overall status of the search 
process. The survey is critical to understand the thoughts, desires, and 
talents in whom we are looking for in our next Bishop. 
 

That is especially true in drafting the position Profile. Just a word about the Profile and 
how it is interconnected with the Survey. The Profile is a narrative that is published 
within the Episcopal Church nationally. It serves as a narrative or outline of Diocese of 
¦ǘŀƘ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅκtŀǊƛǎƘΩǎ ƎŜƻƎǊŀǇƘƛŎŀƭ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ¦ǘŀƘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ {ŀƭǘ [ŀƪŜ /ƛǘȅ /ǳƭǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ 
Core values of the Diocese. It would also include financials of the Diocese and what we 
seek in our next Bishop. This is about a 15-20-page document that includes a number of 
pictures of Diocese ministries and also the ministries of parishes within the 
Diocese. Once the Profile is published the Nominating/Search Committee will be 
accepting applications.   
 
With all of that said and the uncertain times we are in, the committee felt that it would 
be best to distribute the survey when church services will resume. Prior to the 
suspension of Church services, the Survey was ready to be distributed. The completed 
survey will be interpreted by Holy Cow, the management consulting company who will 
be conducting the survey, and presented to the Nominating/Search Committee who will 
present to the Standing Committee.  
 
The Profile was scheduled to be completed by July 1. However, because of the impact of 
COVID-19, in it's April 18th meeting the Nominating/Search Committee recommended to 
the Standing Committee that the search be shifted by 60-90 days. The Standing 
Committee has approved that recommendation. The release of the Profile is now 
scheduled for either September 1 to October 1. The committee will continue to function 
and revisit the search calendar. 
 
Stay safe and well. 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
Mike Mitchell      
 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Mark your calendar, Tuesday, June 2nd,  
Takeout For Good 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY8smbaqlBxIPfs3dWnNE4NhH8cFM27c_EmlLgJFNn8AzwK04z_oA7SCwNtkWREFzuWvAgQO8RF02IHiGZThvM7k1KngYu-towAER2FWrLQOQ3RMIYtftlYLaI9HJEhAyDpbNEedcKEiC5v4LDPS3B3_upTGVxgLUjhT7jm62xKl-2L1JeDH6IgNjj_ymrGd1lmVuZgR62J85wAQZdzcxoqpFvdkhi-4jAy7kBpTtX0LBXQr3jHpPFJN-VBj_1rsSHobTraqa3a1ofOeyY1j40NG9ascApY0Gksu7EPW2UlCtHKwgCYZUjbNE_k7XC1ULNwOrTJek112LS1CLmpOdOCNRN3Oy6BCJs4fwU1C7dBsiTF6MvA8slI25Tjq3u3DJqhXSuawN4UTzRqEpqf9GUGzDZcbI0I0XrnQSTVNFY1DyjAMclqTdI4Mq-UEuz-P82pqveWFycuTjepf0nBYJwpPNq6ZJWcuQIMvkMqqMqc2IMZDiQUTXSyTAasW4TUsK7NQwooK8FnryqmOYDvqJkXXIhJWcQ12RbDAgF-3v-krxUVIzCb7dDzGniN1jDgkJnXuFRguK6XUvU-WWALWYpVQSpXZ3QSwP0fR4exfonsKkg5v3BkVtA80gJRkF33dEJ70pPWUDVZvdR1HVC54I1nV7t0-XKUHwDrZ5o95QOyUOrW2PxwmTqmFXCb1UkO-UCDSpet58fSqaSVtBACuykDMvzm7L3CNeQYTJ-dQH1oxYzID1zZoXbTXQwMpQnlc4UFhnzOsZqaGB_164AWhwcANV8QDXUgnFjTaG252_fjUfMgS_nUKvruWAn9KkdE85jh_7ckR8HByT55mF2QENLgbRO5Oh9UHH-oPUQssVT6MUAqhXyYMGkme2XUCdLs7m1gE7lYYTB2l9M7qvYM8sf4Htiq2HfwIQFhrXUalLGOJhGk0WTWuc8gT6uZ85fshsWm5ZJMzPusRNp_Msu_UOcKoXFJvLM_aimoNqX9MNdY6teczRNZf9TJMmXhpEpu5t4Bqo3-eagOxeEQWLbBociGg=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==


 A GroupRaise initiative happening in Midvale! 

  
Your local restaurants will be donating 15 - 20% of sales from takeout meals to Utah 
CƻƻŘ .ŀƴƪΦ ¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƻƴŜΣ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀǊŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ 

national effort to support food banks and families impacted by COVID-19. 
  

As a member of the Midvale community, you are invited to RSVP and 
spread the word about a meal that will benefit both the 
Utah Food Bank and the local restaurant you order from! 

 
  Takeout For Good restaurants in Midvale: 

 
Wendy's | Donating 20% 

(various locations participating--7035 S. 900 E. Midvale, 6135 S. Highland Dr. SLC, 5648 S. 9th E. 
Murray, 9286 S. 700 E. Sandy) 

 
Bhutan House Restaurant | Donating 15% 

1241 E. 8600 S. Midvale 
 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

Our Food Bank--Year to date: 
 
249 Volunteers have unloaded, stocked shelves, 
and distributed food. 
895 clients have gotten food for 2,691 people. 
85,825 pounds of food delivered to St. James for 
distribution! 
 

Volunteers are always welcome! 
(See Alec Parent for more details.) 

 

It's a rewarding ministry to be a part of. 
  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY8smbaqlBxIPzBCuxUMk880bil-KYHZr6bRI1Cfjtdeyhv185OBcGr09UvC0D0ZLUBdtUDFtgQ1PrF0BzqC1z9z4KQ2DtDIW419UuiVfS2LigtRZdJOvH0T1dreOM3WSh4WvKejC4dYpYHwcIwStCaWll6HKegLuz_yhm61l_pRp1bbI8avs2SkdPOe2dl5nQpDAHFxbIs69NCzU74r9R8qslJOsoXEqoGyiTZsZ_H_JBHGFrsMj10D7y_kDYFirPZnkgvPjiK1pT74h86hewnHtJdXWn1S_ErpcTEWOCqP6z3MizHD4P8znNioJ65tyIODvtl2YGMqOZjBcT0B8mhnZaHBYR8ldnGzv4R1A1ST66WBH2UuqU6NawqeWXqbDm0VIBpZGYU8ERF1xVTVb9BkQ0nQxLg5p4BAOZrcx5jvAp9FK74ULPvdKBpvyA7kiyfyrROB5Sl_YRujmf-FPLvqGu7dFlsMKatnA_n1B6T1pUMOPO0TnM10jr8V-GT1apUheS8McSd-DoccT8TFlSG3h7pOb7HFysX9G1GD9-6Y7r4CmKLyEa3NJ1y2v9CzQnu1XqjZCIhWOpaRaarQ1WAq83Hdf-9KHfskXbIH-IMvVmhrEUT_pKMq8Nl-tRlYGBpbsj3JVax9_zO7Q7wZe1IrUME832pabt-_Q3vVADBI6cFHyGOQdM-azJYst_PKz0cQ_ddziJGQ1tFjbVD4meBJEnC-HF85Wla3vk6Ga4LNl56f0x9ei32fFOMBZkCDhrmaSkMn5PPmRgb3bnTansnDQhXnMUNGWw80ZYrYsbV0dG7FCeLTjZb9qTJtWLfISLi_hVLaICqo83V72rJXJaR0zndd3V2-RkzoPcL3hon6QFhrYVF-vWotDSNOqJWJylqpqhVpYWNU7MJL0mR3ItBpS3YY6S9gwNBLStwTxGAJbZ80RbaBSn4fhY9u3uoxKn3Li1dkbyCWD-q1oeDsboWud1OjQzdCKZY8HDYV3GYU5jZ6uwyM5NghrGE-h5G6lc8G3HH5RnQRT4K7FoIBSKr0=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY8smbaqlBxIPd8P3t2vGfbhttrwY3Rt6FiPlAjiDOyORgR8g-GRUQa10JU8f5XOkZt9wztRPhQ5kkC0_oIrbx8FVYDgcKwtpPp9I0jaL5o17R-LEQXpgEiO4XHLq3FNg_Yx4m8irH10QvYyQk7exGTmAVQQNcYcEcJDPG13mX85yXiINRVzlbuINRCLseKs5CDmv3M8xgZ7I3f1tvvNYOG_Gxq_mi8sHivZ_I-7brQPS2pQc9VNCenbh7TDREjOy2RCXrwsh9QxIa0M0OB99qMp88H386qcdMsaLSnTyfLMm3A3abQtLNRNWKBZUWq_PqQiM8wu3GcICcJiBj552P3qglpFmLRJaXvj8jYE7lQ_OUZiL167flPGpDFPYX8CzvwNLGkdGz7iahuCRDFnOKwPtNmlwU6cYA6nu7XYKp21v9SP1iczbS1ASINujg6jtiVfzD_H-Keifh2LJvzoCsMbc7m7vMM5XNmuPHllTsexwyrkqG6Uu31hDs3L4njEQA8_tc4ORsB6Ye-CpfEWrY2gzCi9Y53A-T3BcB0Ryo8Qo8YrdQDnSz2XUIx6uCY2bQ8TIVBoW13xcPwD4DUeovmpXkDu7hCrMwJ52MRlJ4Y9bDJs_xWM_BhpYS2g8TgmY6ThxlipwhRUfqHYTXY3CkWl4Q5gzP9cYXlsVY7V9vMy4yg1hk-wwIQ_3G9-UIGkFwLtdpeCYz9gsURTySTTXF5ACR3gtQiZJulolieXekXVQFlSUPYVu-IKIhpFl57nU82q0G0kQZojHGh-SlYTm8DSNx_am80L7Lt8X6wsFcwZysWtakiMKRaO3ij4VOAnXKAkRbMkim8hy2DgjSYTFS1MTXKDD9Gkgk-gw5hosdMLTxvpwkKH8vb-hYzs9OCneW1bS4UzoNJpF8xRcZvsxS2lPaWzNe0W6oMjklNJB0dyoxyBK5v46ALdZAZWCwNounEfG4hcAz4sV4ZKaXO-FevNdHPQcmwVK8_6wkAaeTX_d3xMx-dSJcJna12630Glc4SFq4xPMvE2ttEiD0g_0CYg=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==


  

  

Resources for Suicide Prevention: 
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/ 
(800) 273-8255 
 
https://suic idepreventionlifeline.org/chat/ 
 
This website includes specialized resources for youth, 
veterans, ayuda en Español, LGBTQ+, attempt survivors, 
loss survivors, Native Americans, deaf, hard of hearing, 
and hearing loss, and disaster survivors. 
 
For those of us who are survivors of a loved one's suicide: 
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/help-…/loss-survivors/ 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Around the Utah Diocese 
 

 

 

  

 

¶ Click here for the latest newsletter from the Diocese. 
 

¶ Click here to visit the Utah Diocese website. 
 

¶ Click here for a link to Bishop Hayashi's pastoral letter "Road 
Map For the Way Forward" 

 

¶ Please click here for updated information from our Utah Diocese 
regarding Covid-19. 

 
 

  

  

Standing Committee 
April 23, 2020 

Covid-19 and the Bishop Search 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY0mzNx40qZ3v-hmQH2w2EiYXKMvPIu9_WvKkxKiHSkGKGPJi2qPSrK3OxcXXGP-9HzQKyMZKkwCTm_1_T8abl5OcuiQxfimfpOxwNBWEdZsF46nzp_UsawdhFb88k8CiBPvcT1z1_X2pckXybCjgeVgquQJ-fFbrceOZT5cL19qdgodP30EHloHT7QHYnefOWEe4fZE7NSyGy55c6ZnvIMs=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY0mzNx40qZ3veo6Ima06gT-3E-0qDx-WuTGNJAeBjry05dIXoHvyGWK6WjEJlmFOB8BqZEf6uOIfVZXuOBDBYXK1olGHaQgvS0I1yPCkrStMV94vnm9DtAow9ycFkbdsoPfkH0earSNntT5Jj4q42ZfRTj1Z1jtFJhH0kbiHEjrGYuqwMYxZSEAVskPnESZSNzEaEkORg_Vw-T-qFyNQJJUdWs_duLtB-Ma7jwCrO2PLegDPZbFAkcMygBT7phrBj6Ef7iTVjVTRGOnZN_E6Kq8YBtR_wCSEJ5IJJ4ItID-s8C6KLTEHZIPKJvbwvPOvdZPD6If5DS0akSNnBJnqE_HP4MLG--80DIIH7IFRSZOjZsNcdDewCbtzzww7F1nFk0x3FKUr5RCYFgvqVj2cxojmkN5_GWigTplMi0J7hV5VRukCfJQ6yqcUXkthLv2eRPYTF9ypNucX-rexNUgnNE6VHGacVVQLq3VCT9A6zH9w7b142HbTGtNC5yx6ogKcwpejLZSwe8jE&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY0mzNx40qZ3vyOYzY38S5phlJU2zPgVhzdyw5dM7FcXSKiAj2bzXasy35wECn_fRzb2KS6yKb69eknPsGYZzSUQaGhI826ofV9vsfqnXIc29qV_7Nn6z3J9f1Y9jEihZ0jEwchH8Hvh1VADnhdCCs8dEok9I2PZwNJc7jehZ2Bs_Gp4S5y5DAEZCZWPmg3Lb7Kvtpg7aoVCAj5bxA61_877Bmk1L4iXhDlZ58ec-lG8O5tHd1X2RuSNYOyzlh9azaQ==&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY0118tY2A_nmqfnw5_srh3_QynnPAZIKVuRF8jyUpSKm71Dvg6ECC9-6bAKf1BLzfmWIin3nairuUmYYgOkRDAhgwcj-hxJL7ju0ISulWG_LPzquJjcTPHarjVFesMyOLfgM8u9sq1G1h6w9FTGAQHtEJ_QxgRCuW4mwMHIK3Pv2FY_2IlXrpWBHo6_qRYdi9lyjgxBh11XE9sGZ5MGL4bOy3FHkOk-Tdrz7B8rx0cfPyW9LUCcgogU=&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY4jmP27LEZdokm5EqXaxpDrouFxi1KzcCCWHcVqQQnMpg0w4iq8ZjsEOvZtLOJyTwquA31pF6i4T30TRMRxrC0rVAUQni10aXw==&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY5YGdCjA6eczaUYhDkwsH6kN-FEGojCAEv1WFJh1VDhLcrGIZdknqguJ5O5nHOIkIfgdWhltBvR7gSzEvDQOWl8S-wjgRSeYg_yqJpVFQjyI4Iu_fDCe7rIp_ekadbnCLz1X9tpk9vh6uPwH1XOIOB22ep0clMu_koaqibuLEgCG6ndR029a9TPV0ZDbdI8W32Ql6sBQpVN8&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tyTG0rUIbAjSJ1KO0LXCxEQ5L4gB52q54TsE75X3GmJb6tUFovwzY5YGdCjA6eczaUYhDkwsH6kN-FEGojCAEv1WFJh1VDhLcrGIZdknqguJ5O5nHOIkIfgdWhltBvR7gSzEvDQOWl8S-wjgRSeYg_yqJpVFQjyI4Iu_fDCe7rIp_ekadbnCLz1X9tpk9vh6uPwH1XOIOB22ep0clMu_koaqibuLEgCG6ndR029a9TPV0ZDbdI8W32Ql6sBQpVN8&c=J0fJNS1N1wqKJjEZFvsGLzJx0nGkVYOwlxdZSso1EsizOaGok_dyYA==&ch=dZB77qR08XjFr-Ri_Ya1-6PMQDS28tGbRdn-6MMzT2GtrHQpTjPm_w==
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A message from the Standing Committee 
April 23, 2020 
 
In recent weeks, the Nominating Committee and the Standing Committee have been 
prayerfully considering the impact of the corona-virus pandemic on the Bishop Search 
process. 
 
Given the extraordinary circumstances, the Standing Committee has made the decision, 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ bƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƻ ǎƘƛŦǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇ {ŜŀǊŎƘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ 
by 60-90 days. The Nominating Committee will continue to do their work during this 
time, however, the Diocesan Profile, which was scheduled for release on July 1, 2020, is 
now scheduled to be released September 1, 2020 to October 1, 2020. 
 
The Standing Committee is very grateful for the work and discernment of the 
Nominating Committee during this difficult time. We'll keep you informed in the coming 
months as events unfold and the schedule of the search process becomes more clear.  
  

 

REVISED Camp Tuttle Youth Retreat 
 
Dear Clergy, Parish Administrators and Youth Leaders,  
I hope you are all doing well! As I mentioned in my last email, 
we needed to revise our summer camp schedule. Thank you to 
those who took the survey and shared your concerns with us. 
Our results were 80% positive feedback to offer a safe camp experience for the youth. Our main 
goal is to keep everyone safe at camp, while we build community in our relationship with each 
other, nature and God.   
 
REVISED Camp Tuttle Summer Schedule - Registrations are open! 
We will be offering day camps for small groups of 10 campers with 2 counselors. We will also offer 
overnight backpacking trips for those youth going into grades 5-12. There will be 2 groups offered 
each day and we will be adhering to social distancing guidelines. 
Registration is available online at www.camptuttle.org under registration tab or go 
to: http://camptuttle.org/registrations/ 
   
Revised 2020 Camp Tuttle Schedule: 

*July 10 - 3/4th Grade Day Camp 

July 14 & 15 - 5/6th Grade Day Camp 

July 16 to 17 - 5/6th Grade Overnight Backpack Trip 

July 22 & 23 - 7/8th Grade Day Camp 

July 24 to 25 - 7/8th Grade Overnight Backpack Trip 

July 28th - Senior Class of 2020 Evening Celebration (Registration opening soon) 

*July 30 - High School Day Camp 
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July 31 to Aug. 1 - High School Overnight Backpack Trip 

*If participation is high, we will add an additional day camp 

 
Day Camps 
Check in time: Between 9:00-9:30 am  
Pick up time: 8:00 pm 
Food provided: Snacks, Lunch and Dinner 
Cost: *$75 
Limit: 2 groups of 10 campers for each day 
Activities include: hiking, frisbee golf, group games, arts and crafts, campfire, music and fellowship 
while enjoying nature in the mountains.   
When registering, you will be offered to choose your first choice. If you are interested in requesting 
a 2nd day camp, you will be placed on a waiting list. We would like to make sure everyone that is 
interested can participate in at least 1 day. You are welcome to choose a day camp along with an 
overnight backpacking if you choose.  
*If you need financial assistance please fill out a Scholarship Application when you register, or 
contact Karen at kgleeson@episcopal-ut.org.  
 
Overnight Backpacking Trips 
Check in time: 10:00 am 
Pick up time: 12 Noon the following day 
Food provided: Snacks, lunch, dinner and breakfast 
Cost: *$110 
Limit: 2 groups of 10 campers for each overnight 
Backpacking overnight will be in the local Big Cottonwood Canyon area. We will be hiking and 
cooking dinner together while adhering to the social distancing guidelines.   
If you need backpacking and overnight gear, that can be provided for you.   
 *If you need financial assistance please fill out a Scholarship Application when you register, or 
contact Karen at kgleeson@episcopal-ut.org   
 
Stay informed on youth events by checking our Camp Tuttle Facebook page, webpage and 
instagram!   
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 
Thank you, 
  
Karen "Shine" Gleeson 
Youth Ministry Coordinator/Camp Director 

 
 

  

  

Welcome at St. James 
At St. James, we consider persons 16 and older to be adults, and they are welcome at all 

Parish activities unless otherwise regulated by law. 
Persons under 16 years may attend parish events if accompanied by an adult. 

If organized childcare and/or youth activities are not available, the accompanying adult 
agrees to provide them appropriate supervision and care. 
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We LOVE getting your submissions for the newsletter! We LOVE it when you send us 

photographs you've taken and articles/ideas that you want to share. 
When you send us something make sure you put in the subject line "newsletter". 

Don't put "Koinonia" (because there are many ways that gets misspelled and 
then I can't search it to make sure I find your submission.) 

 
Koinonia is published weekly, sent to you on Thursdays. 

Please submit your articles, ideas, and photos 
to wendy@stjamesutah.com by Wednesday noon. 

 
If you aren't getting the newsletter in your email box right now, let the office 

know and they will add you to the database. Thank you! 
 

We appreciate your contribution on the newsletter! 
  

 

Wendy Ormsby, editor / Fr. Christopher Szarke, editor 
Carol Gentner, editors' editor 
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